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Useful Contacts 
 
Borwick Parish Meeting    Chair – Dave Smith    Clerk – Dave Scott 
     borwickpm@gmail.com 

Priest Hutton Parish Meeting Chair – Nigel Adams   Clerk – Diane Adams                                                                 

clerkph@priesthutton.co.uk 

Memorial Hall    Chair – Ken Dunn       Bookings – Chris Heginbotham 

     kendunn.1952@outlook.com 

     christineheginbotham@gmail.com 

St Mary’s Church    Churchwarden – Sally Fletcher 07955 197790 

Neighbourhood Watch (B & PH)  Andy Stoyle    nw@priesthutton.co.uk  07815 084004 

Village Newsletter     Hilary Rooney   hjrooney64@gmail.com 

First Responder/Defibrillators  Eric Rooney   rooney.ic24@btinternet.com 

 

February     
 
Sunday 4th  Eucharist           9.15am, St Mary’s Church 

 
Weds 7th Winter Warmer Lunch   11am-2pm, Memorial Hall 
 
Saturday 10th  Simon & Garfunkel tribute SOLD OUT 7.30pm, Memorial Hall 
         
Sunday 18th  Eucharist             9.15am, St Mary’s Church 
 

Weds 21st Winter Warmer Lunch   11am-2pm, Memorial Hall 
 
Saturday 24th Coffee Morning    10.15-11.30am, Memorial Hall 
 
 

March 

 
Sunday 3rd     Eucharist            9.15am, St Mary’s Church 
 
Sunday 17th  Eucharist            9.15am, St Mary’s Church 

 
Friday 29th  Good Friday - ‘An hour at the Cross’  2pm, St Mary’s Church 
 
Saturday 30th  Coffee Morning    10.15-11.30am, Memorial Hall 
 
Sunday 31st  Easter Sunday Eucharist   9.15am, St Mary’s Church  
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St Mary’s Church 

A ‘Chapel of Ease’ in the Parish of Warton, 

providing a place of worship for the 

villagers of Borwick and Priest Hutton. 

 

We welcome our new vicar the Rev Alice 

Ormondroyd and her family to the 

benefice. Alice will be preaching at St 

Mary’s for the first time on Sunday 

4 February at 9.15am. 

 

You can see more about Alice and her 

family on the benefice website ubwby.org, 

or on the benefice Facebook page ‘United 

Benefice of Warton and Borwick with 

Yealand’. 
 

Services at St Mary’s in February 
and March 

Sunday 4 February                         

9.15am – Eucharist 

Sunday 18 February                       

9.15am – Eucharist 

Sunday 3 March                           

9.15am - Eucharist 

Sunday 17 March                          

9.15am – Eucharist 

 

 

 

Friday 29 March           

Good Friday                  

‘An hour at the Cross’ 2pm 

Sunday 31 March       

Easter Sunday                       

9.15am - Eucharist                    

 

 

Monthly Bible Study Group  

The monthly bible study 

group normally meets on 

the second Monday of each 

month from 10am-12noon 

at Fernlands, Tewitfield.  

Contact Noeline Clarke, 01524 732825, 

for more details.   

 

 

                  11am – 2pm 

Memorial Hall 

 
 

 
 

All welcome! 
 

Wednesday 7 February  

Wednesday 21 February                      

(last one of the season) 

****** 

MENU 

Homemade soup 

Open sandwiches 

A choice of cakes 

All served with tea or coffee 

****** 

Tea/coffee from 11am                              

Lunch from 12 noon 

There is no charge, but if you are able a 

donation of around £3 would be appreciated as 

this year no funding has been received for 

food, only for heating the Hall. 
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Memorial Hall News 

from 

Ken Dunn 

Chair - Borwick & Priest Hutton Memorial Hall 
(CIO) 

After a sterling stint at the ‘helm’ of the 

village lottery, Claire Helme has recently 

stepped down from the role of lottery 

clerk and has handed over the bag of 

numbers to Olivia Barraclough and Steve 

Vaughan from Priest Hutton who have 

kindly agreed to step in. 

Many thanks to Claire for her great 

support during the time she’s been in 

charge of the numbers, both physical and 

financial! 

 

The Celebration of Simon & Garfunkel show on 

Saturday 10 February is now SOLD OUT. 

If any villagers who have reserved tickets are 

unable to come, please let me 

kendunn.1952@outlook.com or           

Keith Brady 01524 782053 

keithbrady2510@gmail.com know as we will 

be able to sell the tickets on Ticketsource.  

 

Coffee 

Mornings 

The monthly coffee mornings have been 

well supported, so many thanks to all 

those who have attended and supported 

our charity. This year that charity is 

Muscular Dystrophy UK, in remembrance 

of Edwina Shuttleworth. 

 

Our thanks to Eric Rooney and the other 

musically talented villagers who provided 

some excellent festive music to 

accompany the Christmas coffee morning. 

It was enjoyed and appreciated by all. We 

are very fortunate to have such people 

amongst us who are willing to give up 

their time. We also held a successful 

raffle, so thanks to those who provided 

prizes and of course anyone who bought 

tickets. 

 

This year we will be having an extra 

coffee morning in April on Saturday 27th. 

Dates to the end of the season: 

Saturday 24 February 10.15-11.30am 

Saturday 30 March 10.15-11.30am 

Saturday 27 April 10.15-11.30am 

Please continue to support these monthly 

get-togethers. Many thanks. 

Maureen Thomas 

 

 

Sports & Social Committee 

Date for your diary 

Back by popular demand… 

 

             Boules & Moules 

             Saturday 18 May 

 

More information to follow in the          

April & May newsletter. 

mailto:kendunn.1952@outlook.com
mailto:782053%20keithbrady2510@gmail.com
mailto:782053%20keithbrady2510@gmail.com
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Village Lottery 

To join the lottery please contact 

Olivia & Steve     

svaughan012@icloud.com 

or Ken kendunn.1952@outlook.com 

 

 

 

December winners 

1st prize (£100) David Noble 

2nd prize (£50) Harry & Noeline Clark 

January winners 

1st prize (£30) Andy Stoyle 

2nd prize (£15) Neil & Kate Robinson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Neighbourhood Watch co-ordinator 

for both Priest Hutton and Borwick is 

Andy Stoyle 

Mobile – 07815 084004 

Email – nw@priesthutton.co.uk 

Please report any issues or suspicious 

activity directly to Andy. 

  

 

 

Contributions for the next issue 

(April/May) of the Village Newsletter 

should be sent to Hilary Rooney 

hjrooney64@gmail.com, no later than 

midnight on Monday 25 March 2024. 

 

 

Mourholme Local 
History Society  
www.mourholme.co.uk 

  

Mourholme Local History Society looks at 

all aspects of local history concerning the 

seven villages making up the old parish of 

Warton - Borwick, Carnforth, Priest 

Hutton, Silverdale, Warton, Yealand 

Redmayne and Yealand Conyers. See our 

website (address above) for some of the 

results of our studies and to find out more 

about the society. 

Between September and April, Mourholme 
Local History Society have 8 interesting talks, 
alongside opportunities to go on private tours 

to historic sites. The monthly meetings are 
held at Yealand Village Hall, Footeran Lane 
(unless otherwise stated) at 7.30pm, and talks 
generally finish by 9 pm.   

We warmly welcome new members! 

Annual membership Single       £10 

Annual membership Couple      £18  

Visitor to a single meeting         £2 

Wednesday February 28 2024                           

Sankey Photo Collection - Liz Critchley 

The Sankeys were father and son duo 
Raymond and Edward Sankey, who 

documented life in Barrow and Cumbria for 
over 70 years. In 2016, Signal Film & Media 
began the journey to re-house and celebrate 
the incredible Sankey Family Photographic 
Collection, an archive of over 15,000 images 
taken over a 70 year period.  

Wednesday March 27 2024                          
Morecambe Winter Gardens - Peter Wade 

This talk will be preceded by a short AGM 

Morecambe was once a mecca for live 

entertainment. Today most of its performing 
spaces are gone or closed. One though is set 
for revival. The Grade II listed Winter Garden 
of 1897 has attracted support from the 
Heritage Lottery Fund and hosts performances 
and community events.  

Wednesday April 24 2024                             
At Home and Abroad; St George Across 
Cultures and Traditions - Dr Sam Riches 

As the patron saint of England, St George can 

be a controversial figure. We will consider the 

breadth and depth of the cult of this saint, 
which extends well beyond his links to "Merrie 
England". We will visit Ethiopia, Georgia, Malta 
and Brazil and even Wales and Scotland along 
the way.  

mailto:svaughan012@icloud.com
mailto:kendunn.1952@outlook.com
mailto:nw@priesthutton.co.uk
mailto:hjrooney64@gmail.com
http://www.mourholme.co.uk/

